10 DOWNING STREET

THE PRIME MINISTER 31 August, 1984.

My warmest thanks to you and your wife for last night's
delightful dinner party. It was such an agreeable occasion,
and I very much admired your house as well as the incredible
variety of dishes served at dinner. It was a particular
pleasure to meet your daughter.

I was glad to be able to explain to you personally why I
had to postpone my visit to Malaysia. It is very sad, but I
am still determined to go.

Please send my warmest best wishes to your Prime Minister,

and be sure to let me know if he does decide to come here for a

private visit.

His Excellency Mr. M.H. Kassim bin Mohd




